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Tuesday, April 16, 2019 

Dear Parents, Guardians and Caregivers of Adelaide Hoodless Elementary School, 

I would like to take the opportunity to provide you with details regarding construction that will be 
occurring at Adelaide Hoodless this coming Spring and Summer 2019. 

Hamilton-Wentworth District School Board prioritizes the renewal and revitalization of its schools. 

Our school will be undergoing an elevator addition to create a more accessible environment for students 
and visitors. The elevator will access all four floors of the school (basement, ground, first and second 
floors) and will be starting construction at the end of April 2019, with a completion date scheduled for 
early Fall 2019. Please visit HWDSB’s website at http://www.hwdsb.on.ca/about/school-
renewal/construction/ for specific information about the work being done at our school. 

This work will temporarily close the primary division entrance and exit by the new gym.  Beginning the 
week of April 23, we will begin to work with all students on a controlled entry and exit system. All 
classes will be met by their home class teacher and escorted into the school.  This will require a 
cooperative team effort to ensure students are able to move through the school efficiently and safely. 

Please ensure your child is on the playground prior to 8:50. The faster they are able to line up, the more 
quickly we can get them into the school. We are asking all parents and caregivers to please leave your 
child outside and to not bring them into the school as this further contributes to hallway and stairwell 
congestion. 

For families in FDK, we are really emphasizing the importance of being on time and in using the FDK 
entry doors. You must go around to the FDK playground to enter. Again, our school day begins at 8:50 
so please endeavour to be at school prior to that time. Parents, please leave your child at the door.  The 
hallways are very congested and for everyone’s safety we need to limit the number of adults in the 
corridors and stairwells.  

I would like to thank you for your patience and cooperation as we work to revitalize our school. 

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me. 

 

Respectfully 

 
Nanci-Jane Simpson – Principal 
 


